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Deans'   Announcements

Amended  Agenda   for  February  Faculty  Meeting

The  February  Faculty  Meeting  will   be  held  Friday,   February  11,   in  N125  at
3:00  P.M.     The  agenda   for  the  meeting   is  as   follows:

I.     Approval   of  the  Minutes  of  the  regular  Decehoer
Faculty  Meeting.

11.     Election  of  nenfoers  to  faculty  cormi.ttees  -Dr.   Knorr

Ill.     Committee  Reports:
A.     Academic  Status  Committee   -Dr.   Booker
8.      Admissions   -   Mr.   Guthrie
C.      Curriculum  Cormi.ttee   -Dr.   Pugh
D.      Degrees   Cormi.ttee   -Dr.   Jones
E.     Faculty  Advisory  Coral.ttee   -Dr.   Da|y

Dr.   Sanderlin,   College
Fund  Drive

F.      Faculty  Evaluation  Cormi.ttee   -Dr.   Sacks
G.      Noml.nations   Committee   -Dr.   Knorr
H.     Other  Committee  Reports,   if  any.

IV.      New   Business:
A.      Resolutions  of  the  Degrees   Committee   -Dr.   Jones
8.     Resoluti.on  of  the  Faculty  Evaluation  Colmiittee  -

Dr.   Sacks
C.      Resolution  of  Mr.   Persky.

V.      Adjourn.

*****

Student  Slide  Show  to  be  Shown   to   Facult

A  very  interesting  and  well   done  18  mi.nute  slide  show  that  has   been  prepared  by
several   students  will   be  shown   to  the   faculty  at  3:00  P.M.   in  N125  just  before
the   February  11   faculty  neeti.ng.     The  presentation  focuses  on  student  and
faculty  opinions  and  observations  about  the  CNC  curriculum,   students  and  campus.
The   slide   show  was   conceived  and  prepared  by  SGA  Presi.dent  Mike   Leininger,   SGA
Attorney   General   Sam  Fairchi.ld  and  CNC  Senior  Davi.d  Lyon.

*****

New  Consortium Projects

Three  new  programs  are   in   the  process  of  development  through   the  Virginia  Tide-
water  Consortium  for  Contl.nuing  Education.     The   three  programs  are   descrl.bed
below.     Faculty  members  will   receive  nrore  detai.led  1.nformation  concerning  these
projects   in   Dean  Musial .s  offi.ce.
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tutions  to  take  courses  at  any  other  VTC  institution.     When  a  student  at  a  VTC
home  i.nsti.tution  cross-registers  at  a  VTC  host  school ,   the  credit  earned  will
be  treated  by  the  hone  institution  as  if  i.t  were  earned  at  the  home  institution
and  will   be  so  posted  on  the  student's  transcript  as  residence  credit.     The



NOTICES

To  All   Faculty

On  Saturday,   March   5,1977,   the  History  Club  and  a  group  of  interested  History
Department  Alumi   are   scheduling  a   bus   trip  to  Washington,   D.C.,   to   see   the
Ki.ng  Tut  exhibi.t  at  the   Nati.onal   Gallery  of  Art.     The   bus   will   leave   CNC   at
6:00  A.M.   and   return   to  campus  about  8:30   that  ni.ght.     The  cost  of  the  trip
will   be  $9.50  per  person.     All   faculty  members   interested  in  seeing  the  exhibit
are   invited   to  go  on   the  trip.     Reservations  must  be  made  by  Friday,   February  18,
1977.     No   individual   refunds  will   be  made   followi.ng   that  date.     For  further
I.nformati.on  and  reservations,   contact  any  member  of  the  History  Department:
599-7077,   599-7121,   or   599-7118.

*****

Facul t Posi ti on

Childhood  Education.      Instructor  or  Assistant  Professor.     Begi.nning
September   1,1977. Doctorate  requi.red  with  experience  at  the  primary publ i c
school   level.     College   teachl.ng  and   supervi.sl.on  of  student  teachers   desl.rable.
Responsi.bi.li.ti.es   include   teachi.ng  undergraduate   courses   in   early  childhood
educatl.on   and   supervising   student  teachers.      Salary:      S13,500   to   $15,000.      Send
letter  of  appli.cation,   vi.ta,   transcri.pts,  and  three  current  letters  of  recom-
nendatl.on   to   Dr.   Elizabeth   Daly,   Chairperson,   Education   Department  Search   Com-
mi.ttee,   Christopher  Newport  College,   P.   0.   Box   6070,   Newport   News,   Va.   23606.
Deadline:     March   18,1977.     An   equal   opportuni.ty/affirmati.ve   action  employer.

*****

The   CNC-SVEA  has   invl.ted   Ruth   Hawkl.ns   to   give   a   film  and   di.scussion  on   the
topic  - Back  to   the  Basics   -the  educational   program  of  the  Newport  News   Publi.c

Frl'day February   11,School   System  on 1977,   at   9:00   in   Room   NA121.      The   CNC-

SVEA  wou-ld  like   for  all   i.nterested  faculty  and  staff  members   to  attend  and  stay
afterwards  for  a  continental   breakfast.

Jim  Carnegie,   President
of  Student  Virginia  Education
Associ.ation   -   CNC

*****

artnent  Buildin s   and   Grounds

With   the   start  of  a   new  semester   has   come   the  ole  bug-a-boo  of  classroom  smoking.
It  should  be   remembered  that  smoking   1.n   the  classrooms   is   not  authorized.      The
Custodial   personnel   are  again   finding  smo.king  materials   that  have   been  put  out
on   the  floors.     This   does   not  help  the  cleanliness  of  the   rooms  and  burned  spots
on  the  tile  do  not  come  off .     I   therefore  request  your  cooperation  in  reminding
your  classes  of  the   no  srroking  rule.

Thank  you

Skl.p   Skillman
Supervisor,   Buildi.ngs   and   Grounds



I
student  will   not  be  charged  additi.onal   tuiti.on  for  a  cross-registered  course.
The  cross-regl.strant  must  assume  cost  of  all   transportation,  books,  materials,
lab  fees  etc.

(2)      FACULTY   EXCHANGE   PROGRAM.      The   Faculty   Exchange   Program  would   involve   only
faculty  members  who  have  full-tine  status  at  their  home  instituti.ons.     Arrange-
rents  must  be  agreeable  to   indivi.dual   faculty  members.   their  department  chair-
person,  and  the  offi.ce  of  dean  or  academic   vi.ce  presi.dent.     Faculty  exchange
may  occur  only  durl.ng   the   spring  and  fall   semester,   and  does  not  have  to  be  on
a  one-two-one  basis.

(3)      JOINT   NON-TRADITIONAL   DEGREE   PROGRAM.      This   project   proposes   to   develop   a
baccalaureate-level   degree  program  whi.ch  wi.11   be  offered  jointly  by  Chrl.stopher
Newport  College,   Old   Dominion   Universi.ty,   and  Nor folk  State   College   and  wl.11   be
supported  by  Eastern  Shore   Community  College.   Tidewater  Cormuni.ty  College,   and
Thomas  Nelson  Community  College.     Particulars  of  the   degree   program  l.nvolve  a
broad  access  adml.ssions   poll.cy,   a  multi-faceted  ini.tial   assessment  procedure
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the   like.     A  panel   of  inter-1.nstituti.onal   faculty  members  would  be   responsible
for  evaluating  creditable  experience  as  applies   to  the  student's  l.ndividual   cur-
riculum  and  degree  plan.     Mentors  and  learning  contracts  are.central   to  the
program.     The  program  is   sti.11   in   its   early  stages  of  development.     A  descrip-
tion  of  the  program  has   been  sent  to  the  Curri.culum  Committee   for  its   review.
The  Faculty  will   have  the  opportunity  to  endorse  or  reject  the  program  before
any  offici.al   commitments   are  made  concerning  CNC.s   parti.cipatl.on.

LIBRARY    NEWS

A -v  EQulpMEr\IT SCHEDULING

The current shortage of funds  at the college has resulted  in a cutback of the library's
support staff.    As a consequence,  A-V delivery people will be obliged to service more
locations than formerly,  and delivery may not be as prompt as in the past.    We hope that
you will not be too inconvenienced during t:his time of budgetary reductions,  which are
difficult for us all.

If you need media equipment delivered,  or  if you have equipment (including projector
reels and extension cords) which has not been picked up,  please call the Media Assistant,
Ava  ]ackson,   at extension  7136.

Library regulations presently require a two day notice for delivery of A-V equipment.
a three day notice for the placement of materials on reserve,  and one day for photocopies.
The library will try to maintain these minimum times,  but faster service cannot be expected.
The library appreciates the cooperation of the faculty wit:h our efforts to provide the best
service possible  in spite of budgetary limitations.



GRANTS    &    FELLOWSHIPS

vlRGINIA  FoUNDAHON  FOR  THE  HUMANrrlES

•\liller   [iall,   Univergit}'  ti£'  Virginia,  L`harlctte8`.ille   229U3

uncH  i,   1977

AND puBIIc pOHcr

Phc`iie   (8C)4)  924-3296

is  the  f inal  application  deadline  f or  programs  plarmed  f or
spring,  summer,  and  early  fall

The  Virginia  Foundation  for  the  Humanities  and  Public  Policy  invites  grant
proposals  from  any  non-profit  organization,   institution,  or  citizens  group
within  Virginia.     Twenty-eight   (28)   grants  have  been  awarded  during  the
current  1976-77  grant  year,   a  total  of  97  grants  in  the  Foundation's   first
two  and  one  half  program  years.

Approximately  $100,000  remains  available  for  the  period  ending  September  30,
1977,   to  support  prograns  in  the  humanities  on  current  public  policy  issues
for  adult  comunity  audiences.     Workshops,   conferences,   seminars,  town  meet-
ings,   forums,  and  media  presentations  are  among  the  activities  eligible  for
funding .

All.   PROJECTS   SUPPORTED   BY   THE   VFHPP   SHOUI.D:     .

*  Address  public  policy  issues  related  to  the  current  tbeme,   "The
Pursuit  of  Freedom  and  Equity"  in  the  areas  of  politics,  educa-
tion,  health,  work,   land  use,  or  urbanization.

*  Involve  the  humanities  -history,  philosophy,  literature,
ethics,   jurisprudence,   the  social  sciences   ....

*  Include  teachers  and  scholars  in  the  humanities  in  planning,
implementation,   and  evaluation.

*  Be  designed  primarily  for  out-of-school  audiences.
*  Promote  objective  discussion  and  help  to  clarify  issues  and

priorities,   encouraging  participants  to  reach  their  own,  infomed
conclusions .

*  Attempt  to  match  equally  a  Foundation  grant,   either  in  cash  or
in-kind  contributions.

For  information,   complete  guidelines,   and  applications  write  or  €yall  the
Virginia  Foundation.     The  staff  will  be  happy  to  help  with  the  development
of  your  program  proposal.

SPONSORED  BY  THE  `'.ITIO`TAL  ENDOWME.\-T  FOR  THE  HLTMANITIES

J/c.,m6e„  o/`  f/!€  Boczrd..   Edgar  F.  Sharmon.  Jr.`  C'fraz.rm¢n..  William  C.  Havard,   }'/.cc-Cfr4rj.rmaln,.  Nancy  a.  MCGhee,
.7ecr6.far}',.  C.   L.   Ar.derson;  .+rthur  W.  Arundel;  J.D.A.  Barr;  Dorothy  N.  Cowling;  Vergil  H.  Dykstra:  Edward  L.
Henson;   T.   Graham   Here ford;   Frank    A.    MacDonald;   Dorothy   S.   MCDiarmid;   Patricia   H.   Menk;   W.   Taylor
Reveley;  Gresham  Ri]ey;  Emma  W.  Schulken;  Elton  Smith,  Jr.

Execwf!.vc  Oi.rccror..  Robert  C.  Vaughan



Admissi.ons   Committee

COMMITTEE    REPORTS

The  Adml.ssions  Committee  has   requested  that  the  Computer  Center  establish  a
single  data  base  consi.sti.ng  of  the  two  data  bases  of  the  Admissions  Office  and
Registrar's  Office.     No  new  data  would  be  accumulated  i.n   this  new  data  base;
the  two   data  bases  mentioned  wi.11   be  merged.

The  Admissions   Commi.ttee,   in   its   last  meeti.ng,   unanimously  endorsed  the  follow-
l.ng  guideli.nes   for  use  of  the  merger  of  data  from  the  Admi.ssions  Office  and
from  the  Registrar's  Offi.ce:

The  use  of  a   data  bank   by  agents  or  agencies  other  than  the  Admissions
Comittee   is  not  within   the  purview  of  the  Admi.ssions  Comi.ttee  and
should  be   handled   through  normal   channels   (i.e.,   the   Registrar'S
Office  or  the  Admissions  Office).     Studies  or  reports  made  by  the
Admissions   Committee  will   be  conducted  only  with   the  approval   of  a
majority  of  the  Commi.ttee  and  should  be  consonant  with   the  mi.ssion  of

-Laws).      Thisthe  Admissions   Committee   (as   found   I.n   the   Facu_lty_
should  preclude  studies  aimed  at  the  assessment  of  in
of  the  College.

Dick   Guthrie

members




